MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Perez, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, June 6, 2017, be adjourned in
memory of Charles Shiro Shibata, a resident of Indio, California who passed away on May 17,
2017.

Born on October 29, 1922 in Indio, California, Charles settled in the area where he raised
his family. He started his career in farming and later returned to school to become a Golf Course
Superintendent. The courses he oversaw included Cochran Ranch Golf Course, Indian Palms Golf
Course, Santa Rosa Golf Course, and Palm Springs Canyon Country Club.

In 2012, Charles was awarded the Congressional Gold Medal for his service during World
War I1, serving in Military Intelligence Service (MIS) under General MacArthur. He was stationed
in Japan where he played a significant role in the war effort and met his future bride.

A hardworker and leader in the community, Charles served as President of the local Lion’s
Club and was well loved and respected. In later years, he shared about his life experiences with
elementary and high school students, focusing on his Japanese internment, service in the Military,
and war bride.

Charles was a loving husband to his wife Jeanne who preceded him in death in 2013 and a
devoted father, grandfather, great-grandfather, and friend. His memory and passionate spirit will
live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be dearly missed but never
forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Charles Shiro Shibata.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
June 6, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: June 6, 2017

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Perez, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, June 6, 2017, be adjourned in
memory of Paul Tranel Selzer, a prominent resident of Palm Springs, California who passed away
on April 30, 2017.

Born on August 7, 1940 in St. Louis, Missouri, Paul graduated from Stanford Law School
in 1965 and began his legal practice in Riverside, California. Initially, the primary focus of his
work was estate planning and real estate development. After moving to Palm Springs to expand
his firm, he continued working as an attorney but shifted his focus to natural conservation. He
became an expert in this field, primarily in connection with the protection and conservation of
endangered species. He negotiated conservation agreements and habitat conservation plans among
local governments, developers, and environmental groups in California, Arizona, Texas, Florida,
and Nevada.

Paul’s expertise became nationally recognized and his work resulted in the permanent
conservation and management of over 500,000 acres for the benefit of both the indigenous plant
and animal species as well as human populations who now enjoy the preserved open spaces. He
helped form and served on the Board of Directors of The Friends of the Desert Mountains for over
30 years. He played a major role in the permanent conservation and protection of over 50,000 acres
in the Coachella Valley and the surrounding mountains. For his outstanding efforts and service,
the Secretry of the Interior of the United States honored him with the prestigious Silver Eagle
Award.

Paul was a loving husband to his wife who preceded him in death and a devoted father,
grandfather, attorney, and friend. His memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts
of those who knew and loved him. He will be dearly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Paul Tranel Selzer.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
June 6, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: June 6, 2017
Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

-

By: Deputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Perez, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, June 6, 2017, be adjourned in
memory of Bruce A. Altman, a prominent resident of Palm Desert, California who passed away
on April 12, 2017.

Born on December 13, 1937 in Milwaukee, Bruce earned his Master’s Degree in Public
Administration from Arizona State University in the early 1960’s and became an asset to city
government for 25 years. He was the first City Manager of Simi Valley, California and retired as
City Manager of Palm Desert, California.

Bruce began his career as an Assistant City Manager in Claremont, then became City
Manager of Newark in Northern California, and later was City Manager of Brisbane. He was Simi
Valley’s first City Manager from 1969 to 1974. After leaving Simi Valley, he became the Public
Administrator/Public Guardian of Los Angeles County for four years. In that role, he oversaw the
estate of billionaire businessman Howard Hughes. He then went into the private sector, working
for accounting firm Coopers & Lybrand. One of his clients was the City of Palm Desert, and
through that connection, he became Palm Desert City Manager. He held the position from 1983 to
1995, when he retired due to Multiple Sclerosis.

Bruce was a loving and devoted husband, father, grandfather, great-grandfather, and friend.
His memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him.
He will be dearly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Bruce A. Altman.

[ hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
June 6, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisofs
Dated: June 6, 2017

Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: mmeputy

AGENDA NO.

ATTACHMENTS FILED WITH
CLERK OF THE BOARD




